
WEST BLOOMFIELD TOWN BOARD 
Workshop Meeting  

March 24, 2021 
 

 
 
Present: Supervisor Campbell, Councilmembers Carey, DeSanctis, Harman, Travis 
Also Present: Town Clerk Mary Grundman, Highway Superintendent Jeff Ball, residents and 
guests  
 
 
Supervisor Campbell opened the meeting at 7:00 pm. 
 
RESOLUTION #41 
Code Enforcement/Zoning Officer’s Report 
Supervisor Campbell asked for a resolution to approve the Code Enforcement Officer’s report 
which was held over from the March 10th meeting. 
Councilman Harman made the resolution to approve the Code Enforcement Officer’s Report, 
seconded by Councilman Carey. 
Adopted: Ayes – Campbell, Carey, DeSanctis, Harman, Travis Nays – None 
Resolves that the Code Enforcement Officer’s report is accepted as presented. 
 
Comprehensive Plan Update 
Supervisor Campbell explained what the Comprehensive Plan is and that updates are done to 
keep it current.  He has people showing interest in being on the committee, and is hoping to form 
the committee this year so the update can be completed next year. 
 
Town Facility Use 
The Board discussed use of the pavilion and the Town Hall meeting room during the pandemic 
and the changing State and CDC guidelines that must be followed.  Supervisor Campbell will 
contact Attorney Hou to get his recommendation on the language in the rental agreement.  
Councilman Harman will work with Supervisor Campbell to develop plans for use of the Town 
Hall. 
 
Supervisor Campbell asked if there were any questions for the Board. 
 
Sue Boardman, Zoning Board of Appeals Chair, advised the Board of concerns her Board has 
regarding the handling of applications and procedures not being followed.  Councilman 
DeSanctis asked if this was an isolated incident. Mike Borgeest, Planning Board Member, 
advised the Board that the Planning Board has had problems also.  Supervisor Campbell advised 
them he is working with the Clerk and Code Enforcement Officer to clarify the procedure. 
 
County Road 35 and County Road 14 Intersection 
Councilman Carey asked if there was an update to the discussion of the intersection at County 
Roads 14 and 35.  Supervisor Campbell advised the Board that he spoke with the County and 
they will be doing an analysis of the intersection. 



 
Councilman Carey advised the Board that he is working with the Honeoye Falls Fire Department 
on their plans for a new Fire Hall which may include expansion onto an adjacent property. He 
will keep the Board up to date as things proceed. 
 
RESOLUTION #42 
Close Meeting 
At 8:02 pm., Councilman Harman made the resolution to close the meeting, seconded by 
Councilman Carey.  
Adopted: Ayes – Campbell, Carey, DeSanctis, Harman, Travis Nays – None 
Resolves that the meeting is closed. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Mary Grundman 


